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Mass Schedule 
 

St. Joseph Church 
Weekdays: 
Mon. - Fri. 
6:00 am & 12:15 pm 
Legal Holidays:  
7:00 am 
 

Saturday:   7:00 am                                 
Vigil Mass:  5:00 pm  
Spanish Mass:  
7:00 pm  
 

Sunday:  
St. Joseph Church   
7:00 am, 9:00 am, 
11:30 am & 6:00 pm 
 
Malia Puka O Kalani  
Church 
Sunday: 9:00 am 
 
St. Joseph  
Elementary School 
Chapel 
Tuesday & Friday 
7:00 am  
 

Confession:   
Saturday  
10:00 am - 11:00 am  
St. Joseph Church 
or by appointment   
 

*Please note:  
confession schedule  
does not apply  
during some  
liturgical seasons.  

 Malia Puka O Kalani Church 
 

326 Desha Ave., Hilo, HI  96720 
Office Hours: 8:00 am - 12:00 Noon   
Phone: (808) 935-9338 

St. Joseph Church 
 

43 Kapiolani St., Hilo, HI 96720 
Office Hours: Mon.- Fri. 8:00 am - 4:00 pm  
Phone: (808) 935-1465 Fax: (808) 969-1665 
Emergency after-hours number: 899-9453  

Issue: September 28, 2008 

Very Rev. Marc Alexander accepting the gifts. Very Rev. Marc Alexander and Fr. John Mbinda. 

Hilo Roman Catholic Community Parish Catechists were commissioned and blessed   
on Catechetical Sunday, September 21, 2008, at St. Joseph Church. 

The theme for Catechetical Sunday:  
The Word of God in the Life and Mission of the Church 
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 Pastor’s Corner                                     Rev. Thomas Purayidathil, Ph.D. 

 

Hilo Roman Catholic  Community Mission Statement 
 We, the Hilo Roman Catholic Community of St. Joseph and Malia Puka O Kalani,  
guided by the Holy Spirit, Our Blessed Mother and Saint Joseph, gather as a family of 
believers in the celebration of the Eucharist. Blessed with many cultures, talents and in-
spired by the Hawaiian tradition of Aloha, we pledge to share our heritage, our gifts and 
the principles of our faith, and to commit ourselves to the educational, social and spiritual 
needs of all our brothers and sisters. 

WELCOME TO OUR 
NEW PARISHIONERS!  

Jeffrey, Jeron &  
Daycen Aurelio 

Jolene Ayala &  
Taylor Ayala-Malone 

No more “Yahweh’ in songs and prayers 

An article in the August 22 issue of the Hawaii Catholic Herald brought to our atten-
tion a new Vatican directive on the use of the name God in sacred liturgy. The Vatican 
is invoking ancient tradition in ruling that the name of God not be used or pronounced 
in songs and prayers during Catholic Masses and liturgies. 
Specifically, the Vatican says to avoid pronouncing the Tetragrammaton -- YHWH, 
the four consonants of the ancient Hebrew name for God. 
“As an expression of the infinite greatness and majesty of God, it was held to be un-
pronounceable,” the directive says. It points to alternatives: the Hebrew word adonai, 
the Greek kyrios and Latin dominus, all of which mean “Lord.” 
The reasoning seems based on the relatively late tradition that the name was too holy 
to be pronounced, and the fact that the name was replaced with "Lord" in the early 
Greek and Latin translations used by the church. 
We hope that this clarifies any confusion regarding this matter. 

St. Joseph Alumni & Friends 
Wanted: QUART, PINT,  
and HALF–PINT BOTTLES 

 

 The Alumni and Friends need hundreds 
of bottles for the Portuguese pickles, jams and jel-
lies that need to be made before the Country Fair.  
We need those bottles NOW, and are willing to 
pick them up.  Just call Agnes 
Crivello at 935-7753 to pick up 
quart and pint bottles, and Celia 
Shinoda at 961-3939 to pick up 
t h e  h a l f - p i n t  b o t t l e s .   
Thanks for all your help, folks!                       
Submitted by:  Celia Shinoda 

Thank you Fr. Carroll! 
We want to say a big thank you to Fr. Joe Carroll for assisting us dur-
ing Fr. Tom’s vacation. We hope that you had a pleasant stay and that 
you will come back again soon. May God’s peace be with you always. 

 

 

Important Dates: 

Youth & Young  
Adult Choir 

Rehearsal 
St. Joseph Church  
6:00 pm—8:00 pm  

Monday    9/29  
Monday  10/06 

 
Rectory Library 
Saturday 10/11  

6:00 pm—8:00 pm  

 

Scrip Available  
following all Masses  

at St. Joseph Church on  
September 27/28 and  

October 4/5 

Saturday  
October 11 

8:00 am-3:00 pm  
 High School Campus 

St Joseph School  
COUNTRY FAIR 

Youth Mass 
 Sunday, October 12 

11:30 am  
St. Joseph Church 
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 Sunday Reflection                                                   Fr. John M. Mbinda 

September 28, 2008: Twenty Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year A 
 
Readings: Ezekiel 18:25-28; Philippians 2:1-11; Matthew 21:28-32 

First Reading: Ezekiel 18:25-28 
The prophet Ezekiel in the First Reading underlines personal responsibility to the Lord for 
one’s own actions in an age when it was held that descendants inherited the punishment for 
their fathers’ sins. (See Ex 20:5-6; Dt 5:9-10; 29:18-21.) Hence those who turn away from 
evil and do good will be saved; those who think they belong to the “inner circle” will not be 
saved unless their deeds are righteous. Therefore personal responsibility has the last word. In 
the final analysis, each person can be held accountable only for one’s own deeds. 
 
Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 25:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 
Psalm 25 is the prayer of a sinner who understands the consequences of one’s sin, yet trusts 
in God’s mercy. Response: "Remember your mercies, O Lord." 
 
Second Reading: Philippians 2:1-11 
Paul in this passage writes to the Church in Philippi in a positive vein, seeking to lead them 
to greater perfection in the love for one another based on Christ. The core of Christian perfec-
tion is humility, based on the humility of Christ. The humble person must be motivated by a 
healthy appreciation of the other person’s value. Such a person feels secure and may actually 
forget titles, privileges, and self-praise, and concentrate on the good and worth of others.  
 
Gospel: Matthew 21:28-32 
The background to this text is important. Jesus had arrived at the temple, and as he was 
teaching, the Chief priests and elders questioned his authority to teach the things he was 
teaching. In response Jesus asked them about the authority of John’s baptism. Since the Chief 
priests and elders said that they did not know, Jesus told them that neither would he tell them 
the source of his authority. Then Jesus proceeded to tell them the parable of the two sons. In 
the parable, Jesus does not prefer sin to virtue. Rather, Jesus emphasizes that many of those 
classified as sinners may actually be closer to salvation through repentance than those who 
think themselves just but are blind to the real demands of God’s love. This is an important 
lesson for us Christians. Sometimes our "yes" to God may contain so much selfishness that a 
real "no" lies behind the response. On the other hand, one who begins by saying "no" out-
wardly, may actually be searching for a genuine image of God leading one to say "yes." 

Scripture Readings 
 

Sunday, Sept. 28  
Ez 18:25-28 
Ps 25:4-9 
Phl 2:1-11 or 2:1-5 
Mt 21:28-32 
 

Monday, Sept. 29 
Dn 7:9-10, 13-14 or  
Rv 12:7-12a 
Ps 138:1-5 
Jn 1:47-51 
 

Tuesday, Sept. 30 
Jb 3:1-3, 11-17, 20-23 
Ps 88:2-8 
Lk 9:51-56 
 

Wednesday, Oct. 1 
Jb 9:1-12, 14-16 
Ps 88:10-15 
Lk 9:57-62 
 

Thursday, Oct. 2 
Jb 19:21-27 
Ps 27:7-9c, 13-14 
Mt 18:1-5, 10 
 

Friday, Oct. 3 
Jb 38:1, 12-21; 40:3-5 
Ps 139:1-3, 7-10, 13-14b 
Lk 10:13-16 
 

Saturday, Oct. 4 
Jb 42:1-3, 5-6, 12-17 
Ps 119:66, 71, 75, 91, 
125, 130 
Lk 10:17-24 
 

Sunday, Oct. 5  
Is 5:1-7 
Ps 80:9, 12-16, 19-20 
Phil 4:6-9 
Mt 21:33-43 

 

WELCOME  
to our visitors!  

Secular Franciscan’s 
 

S. F. O.  Who are they?  They are lay people professed accord-
ing The Rule of the Secular Franciscan Order.  They have cho-
sen to follow the gospel in the footsteps of St. Francis of Assisi 
who wholeheartedly embraced all of nature in his profound ex-
pression of his love for God.  This wholeheartedness won for 
him the Stigmata or Wounds of Christ.  The St. Joseph Frater-
nity of S.F.O. has 8 professed members.  We hold monthly 
meetings during which we study the teachings of the order 
which applies the gospel life in today’s world.  We have a daily 
office or prayer to connect us to gospel life.  Fueled by this daily 
prayer we try our best to be examples of Christ in our homes, 
workplaces and community.  You will see us at our upcoming 
Fundraiser during the weekend of October 4th and 5th.  We will 
be selling Treat Bags for our Furry and Feathered Friends all in 
the Spirit of St. Francis whose Feast day is October 4th.  
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St. Joseph School 
Hilo, Hawaii 
The Big Island’s Catholic School  
 

Volume 2, No. 1                     September 2008 
 

Country Fair 2008—October 11 
8 am—3 pm on the High School Campus 

1000 Ululani St., Hilo, HI 96720-3999 
 
St. Joseph School’s 21st Annual Country Fair is just around the corner.  Another fun-filled day is planned with plenty of 
things for the whole family to enjoy, including: 
 
*Ono Kau Kau   *Live Entertainment    *Health Tent 
*Filipino Food    *Handmade Craft Items   *Malasadas 
*Sushi     *Classic Car Exhibit    *Community Booths 
*Carnival Style Games  *Preserves & Pickled Vegetables  *Baked Goods 
*Custom Motorcycles   *Plants & Produce    *Kalua Pig 
*Shaved Ice    *Rock Climbing Wall    *Jumping Castles 
*Lucky Number Draws  *Astronomy Exhibits    *Pony Rides 
     *Silent Auction 
 
There is ample parking available next to the fair on the old convent grounds and police department overflow area.   
 
Funds raised last year helped the school by providing staff development activities,  tuition assistance and a number of repair 
and maintenance projects (some of which are in progress): 
 
• Resurfacing the circular driveway and area between the preschool and the cafeteria (this is under contract and will be 

completed this semester) 
 
• Re-roofing the walkway area between the high school and the gym (priority project this fall) 
 
• Repainting signage and front entrances of both elementary and high school buildings as well as exterior and interior 

walls and corridors 
 
• Constructing outdoor furniture for the high school courtyard for student use during recesses and lunch period. 
 
Please come and enjoy yourself at the best Country Fair on the island and support your Catholic School. 

 

Celebrating 140 years 
 
School year 2008-2009 marks the 140th anniversary of St. Joseph School‘s presence here on the Big Island.  It was char-
tered in 1869 by King Kamehameha V to teach English to native and immigrant children.  In 1875 the school was split by 
gender, the boys school becoming known as St. Mary’s School in 1885 when the Marianist Brothers took over the admini-
stration and teaching responsibilities.  Parish priests and lay people taught the girls until the Syracuse Franciscans Sisters 
arrived in 1900 to assume responsibility for St. Joseph School.  The two schools were rejoined in 1948 and graduated its 
first combined senior class in 1951. 
 
To honor the legacy of our history Bishop Larry Silva will be celebrating mass at St. Joseph Church for students and parish-
ioners on Thursday, March 19, 2009 at 9:15 a.m..  The night before, March 18, the school will host a gala gathering in 
Hilo for alumni, family, community, and friends at Auntie Sally’s Luau House.  Stay tuned for more information. 
 

Preschool—Grade 12 
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 Strategic Planning Team Reports 
 
The St. Joseph School Strategic Planning team met August 23, 2008.  The goals 
of the school year 2007-2008 were reviewed with successes and challenges dis-
cussed.  The all-day session focused on strategic plans for 2008-2009 and on the 
need to address mid-term accreditation matters (Note: The school received a full 
term 6-year accreditation in 2006 with a mid-term report and visit scheduled for 
2009).   
 
Three subcommittees comprise the Strategic Planning team: 
  
• Collaborating Toward a Viable Future is focusing on addressing the 

school’s financial needs and improving its financial position; updating the 
school’s financial management system; collaborating with community re-
sources to develop a marketing plan to increase enrollment; and establishing 
a facilities task force to improve the integrity, suitability, and usability of all 
school properties. 

• Building a Shared Vision is exploring possibilities for a community-wide 
service project for the school; enhancing the quarterly parish bulletin inserts 
with a personal thank you visit to all Big Island parishes; and supporting the 
Development Office with the alumni and community appreciation event in 
celebration of the 140th anniversary on March 18, 2009 (see above). 

• Energizing the Learning Experience is overseeing the school’s curriculum 
mapping project; supporting the professional development program; and or-
ganizing the Academic Hall of Fame in conjunction with the 140th anniver-
sary. 

 
The Strategic Planning team would like to ask anyone that would like to partici-
pate on these subcommittees to please contact Patrick Naughton at the school 
(933-1459 or pwnaughton@gmail.com).  
 

School Highlights 
 

Bishop Silva Visits:  St. Joseph School was very privileged to have Bishop Larry 
Silva spend most of the school day with the school community on August 20.  
Bishop Larry visited all the classrooms and interacted with the students from pre-
school through high school.  He also spoke at length to the staff about the mean-
ing and purpose of Catholic education in our world today and the importance of 
collaborating with parishes in this ministry. 
 
Extra-Curricular Presentations:  The Maui Academy of Performing Arts 
(MAPA) presented its award winning environmental play “Pupule and the Perni-
cious Plastic Plaque” to the elementary school.  During September the students 
also had a great visit with the Humane Society. 
 
Japan Sister School Visit:  St. Joseph School has a Sister School relationship 
with Urawa Jitsugyo Gakuen, Saitama, Japan, for the purpose of “promoting in-
ternational understanding and friendship, expanding the educational opportunities 
of the students and broadening their horizons.”  Every two years Urawa and St. 
Joseph students conduct an exchange visit.  This year St. Joseph School is look-
ing forward to welcoming two administrators, an English teacher, and eleven stu-
dents (grades 7  through 9) to Hilo for two weeks in November.  The visiting stu-
dents will stay with host SJS students and their families and practice their English 
skills while learning about the culture of Hawaii and St. Joseph School.  If any 
parish families know of special events or cultural opportunities taking place from 
November 2-13 that might be of special interest to our visitors, please contact 
Patrick Naughton (933-1459 or pwnaughton@gmail.com) with suggestions.  

ST. JOSEPH SCHOOL COUNTRY 
FAIR FOOD BOOTH 

Donations Needed 
 

We need Money $$ to buy  
ingredients or donations 

 of  ingredients  
Food Items such as   

•Rice •Vinegar •Shoyu  
•Nori •Hot Dogs •Pork  

Butt  •Hamburger •Chicken 
Thighs •Chili Beans •Green 

 Onions •Round Onions  
•Carrots •Celery •Sugar 

•Brown Sugar •BBQ Meat  
•Hot Dog Buns   

•Lettuce •Cabbage •Papayas  
•Cantaloupes  •Melons •Eggs  

•Portuguese Sausage  
 

Paper Products  
•10"-3 compartment plates,  

•6" bowls •napkins  
•paper towels •brown paper 

bags •6"plates, lg. •Luau Trays  
•Trash Bags  

 

Condiments 
Ketchup, Mustard, Relish, 

 

And ...Rice, Rice, Rice!!   
 

Call 935-4935  
(elementary office)  

or drop donations off  
at elementary or  

high school offices. 
 

Thank You  

So Very Much!! 
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  Religious Education News: 

Calling All Crafters! 
SJS Annual Country Fair  
on Saturday, Oct. 11th 
 

We are seeking donations of home-
made booties, blankets, decorations, pillows, cards, hair 
scrunchies, kitchen hand towels, dish scrubbers, leis, 
crochet items, handmade purses, candle holders, etc….. 
Any questions, please call Ann Usagawa at 935-1035 
or Lynn Puana 315-1922.  You may drop your fin-
ished craft items anytime in the Saint Joseph Elemen-
tary School Office. 

 
Did you know that most of 
our Catechists have taken 
classes and are certified in 
first aid and CPR? 

A big mahalo to our R.E. parents for assisting us in 
getting our R.E. program off to such a good start.  
Thank you for getting your children to class on time 
and for having them come to class ready to learn.  
Your continued cooperation is vital to our success. 
Please call Joyce Saenz, R.E. coordinator with any 
questions or concerns about your child.   
   The upcoming Religious Education class schedule is 
as follows: 
• Sunday, September 28, 2008 we will have regular 

R.E. classes  held on this date. 
• Sunday, October 5, 2008 there will be no R.E. 

classes held on this day.   
• Sunday, October 12, 2008 we will have regular R.E. 

classes held on this date. 

Practicing First Aid Techniques.  

  Parents are reminded that Mary Ann Leite operates a 
Children’s Library  every week in the upper level hall of 
St. Joseph Jr./Sr. High School. We have a wonderful se-
lection of books!  We encourage parents to please stop 
by with your child  before or after classes and have your 
child check out one of our books which can be borrowed 
for one week.         
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Faithful 
Citizenship 
 

2008 is an elec-
tion year and as Catholics 
we are called to “Faithful 
Citizenship” within our 
communities.  The Hilo 
Roman Catholic Commu-
nity would like to encour-
age all Catholics to be re-
sponsible citizens and regis-
ter to vote in the upcoming 
election.  For your conven-
ience we are providing you 
with voter registration mate-
rials located in the back of 
both St. Joseph and Malia 
Puka O Kalani churches.  
Also available for parish-
ioners is the 2008 Hawaii 
Primary election Survey of 
Candidates sponsored by 
the Hawaii Family Forum 
and the Hawaii Catholic 
Conference. The voter reg-
istration deadline for the 
general election is Mon-
day, October 6, 2008, at 
4:30 pm.  

 

OUR JOURNEY TO A PARISH HALL 
 
Site/Development sub-team 
Contact:  Adriano B. Vincente 
   959-5787 (home) 
   936-5608 (cell) 
Team members: Liberty Albano, Chris Albano, Don Coloma,  

Richard Hudak, Bob Lucas, Anita Politano-Steckel,  
& Lei Shinoda 

 
It is a tremendous task for the team to determine the placement for the new Par-
ish Hall. A questionnaire was distributed to parishioners in July and the results 
from that questionnaire indicated that the majority would prefer our parish hall to 
be erected on the adjacent property. 
 
We have good news—Don Coloma, coordinator for the Site/Development team 
checked on EIS (environmental impact statement) requirements and we are fortu-
nate that there are no restrictions applied to our property. 
Submitted by: Adriano B. Vicente 

Note: The names of two individuals were inadvertently left off the list of the 
Design sub-team. They are Pat Pavao and Alex Kamau. Our apologies for the 
omission. 

Lector Training 
Many thanks to Joyce Berrios who conducted a lector training session on Thursday, September 18, 2008 for our youth 
and young adult lectors. These lectors are commissioned to serve our community at all weekend masses including 
Youth Masses.  If you are interested in learning more about this ministry, please call Joyce Saenz at  935-1202. 
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Malia Puka O Kalani Church 

 

Mary, Gate  of Heaven, pray for us. 
Aunty Irene Kondo 
Kahele Ohana 
Aunty Patty Grube 
Uncle Tony Moniz  
Aunty Minnie Alidon 
Uncle Tommy Gouveia 
Aunty Dora Costa  
Aunty Mamo Otineru 
Aunty Nita Kua 
Aunty and Uncle Dulatre 
Eleanor Birney 
Aunty Mabel Silva 

 

Financial Notes:  September 21, 2008  
  

 Koa Bowl  $ 718.22 
 Restitution  $ 200.00 
 Funeral     $ 100.00 
 Special Intention  $   50.00 
 Catholic University  
 of America                   $ 30.00  

 

Attendance:  Adults: 57   Children: 5 

Estimated average needed each week to support 
ourselves: $1,500.00  -  Fr. Joe 

Saint Joseph  9/15/08  Malia  9/17/08  

36 persons served  29 persons served  

Food Pantry  
Please remember our brothers and sisters who need our help by 

bringing food donations every week with you to Mass. 

 

Suzie welcomes the Santiago Ohana. 

Welcome home Mary and Dan Lavis! 

The family of Henery Devara Sr.  
acknowledges with deep appreciation all your kindness.  
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A message from Fr.  Joe 

This is the last week to volunteer to serve on either the Finance Commit-
tee, the Liturgy Committee, or the Maintenance Committee.  I will be 
back home to Malia later this week.  As soon as I get settled again and 
recover from “jet lag” I will contact everyone who has volunteered. You 
don’t need to be an expert in any area in order to be a volunteer.  We are 
mainly looking for individuals who will express their thoughts and opin-
ions on how we get and how we spend our money, how we celebrate our 
Faith, and/or how we maintain our buildings and grounds.  I have a very 
strong belief that the fiber of a parish is as strong as its parishioners.  
Malia has already proven that we are a strong and resilient parish.  Now 
we need to broaden the base so that the base can sustain the growth.  The 
explanation of the committees is in the Sept. 7th Bulletin and the sign-up 
sheets are at the entrance to the church.  Consider putting your name for-
ward.  I’ll see you next Sunday.  Mahalo.    Fr. Joe  

Church Cleaning  
Youth Ministry 

Flowers   
Maybelle / Shirley 

Sacristan   
Moke 

Altar Servers   
Namele / Alyah 

Lectors    
Joyce / Natalie 

Eucharistic Ministers 
Kathy / Patty 
Bell Ringers  
Pete / Melody 

Money Counters   
TBA 

Our Volunteers  
for Sunday October 5, 2008 

Eucharistic Minister Paulette Pang-Ching Curt and Joe sing Alleluia!  

Uncle David Calles music ministry Aunty Malia Curtis music Ministry  
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This Week’s Calendar  

SUNDAY,  Sept. 28 

10:15 am  •Religious Ed Classes/SJHS  

7:00 pm  •Young Adults Sports Night/SJHS Gym 

MONDAY,  Sept. 29        

10:00 am  •Aloha Choir Rehearsal/St. Joseph Church 

12:00 pm  •Food Pantry/St. Joseph Rectory Meeting Room 

1:00 pm  •Spiritual Support Group/St. Joseph Church Breezeway 

6:00 pm  •Youth Choir Rehearsal/St. Joseph Church 

6:00 pm  •RCIA Class/St. Joseph Rectory Library 

TUESDAY, Sept. 30 

6:30 pm  •Small Christian Community/St. Joseph Rectory Library  

7:00 pm  •Basic Christian Community/YMI 

7:00 pm  •Novena (Rosary 6:30 pm)/St. Joseph Church 

WEDNESDAY, Oct. 1 

12:00 pm  •Food Pantry/Malia Puka O Kalani Church 

6:30 pm  •Alabare Choir Rehearsal/St. Joseph Church 

 THURSDAY, Oct. 2 

5:30 pm  •Cursillo Meeting/St. Joseph Rectory Library 

6:30 pm •St. Joseph Choir Rehearsal/St. Joseph Church 

FRIDAY, Oct. 3     “First Friday” 

7:00 am  •St. Joseph School Mass/St. Joseph Elementary Chapel 

1:00 pm  •Adoration/St. Joseph Church  

6:00 pm  •Benediction/St. Joseph Church  

SATURDAY,  Oct. 4 

7:45 am  •Church Cleaners #3/St. Joseph Church 

10:00 am  •Adult Scripture Study/St. Joseph Rectory Library 

5:00 pm  •High School Youth Group/Malia Puka O Kalani Church 

7:00 pm  •Spanish Mass & Fellowship/St. Joseph Church  
& Rectory Meeting Room 

SUNDAY,  Oct. 5 

10:15 am  •Religious Ed Classes/SJHS  

2:00 pm  •Baptism/St. Joseph Church 

Anointing of the Sick:  
Contact the rectory office  
for arrangements. 
Baptisms: Infant (under 7)  
Preparation sessions for parents 
available 9 times a year. Call the 
rectory office to register 
 at 935-1465. 
Baptisms: (over 7-adult) / First 
Communion / Confirmation:  
Joyce C. Saenz  935-1202 
Hospital Communion:   
Donna Saiki  935-7801 
Home Communion:  
Joanne Kahaloa  961-2726 
Marriages:  Contact rectory 
office at least 6 months in  
advance. 
Funerals: Contact rectory office 
before meeting with funeral 
director. 

Sacraments 

Directory  

Pastor/ Administrator: 
Rev. Thomas Purayidathil, Ph.D. 
Associate Priests:  
Rev. John M. Mbinda 
Rev. Joseph Hennen  
Hispanic Ministry:  
Rev. John Fredy Quintero 
Deacons:  
Rev. Don Aanavi 
Rev. Jerry Nunogawa  
St. Joseph School Principal:  
Sr. Marion Kikukawa, OSF   
935-4936 
Office Staff & Ministries 
Business Manager: 
David Watson 
Receptionist: Robyn Whittington 
Housekeeping:  “Cres” Castillo 
Maintenance:  Robert Balga 
Religious Education Coordinator: 
Joyce C. Saenz 935-1202 
Youth & Young Adult Ministry:  
Chrislyn Villena  935-1465   

Food Pantry Coordinator:  
Mario Miguel 990-9137 
Liturgy Coordinator: Cecil Farin 
Music Ministry:  
Gloria Mendoza-Watson 
Alabare Choir: Godfrey Nachor 
Aloha Choir: Sylvia Young 
Engaged Encounter: 961-2442 
Fred & Patti Basilio   
Marriage Encounter: 935-8464 
Deacon Jerry & Rose Nunogawa   
Rite of Christian Initiation  
of Adults: Carol Denis 
Adult Scripture Study: 
Deacon Don Aanavi 
Prison Ministry: John Aguiar   
935-8392 
Parish Pastoral Advisory  
Council: Anna Texeira 
Finance Council: Don Kouchi 
Bulletin Coordinator:  
Karen Hotniansky 
Prayer Network: Kathy Choi 
Call rectory: 935-1465  
with your prayer request 

Emergency after-hours number: 899-9453  

 

Eternal rest grant unto 
them O Lord and  

let perpetual light shine 
upon them.  

+William Pagan Chavaria 

ST. JOSEPH CHURCH 
WEEKLY COLLECTION 

  5:00 pm $  1,651.50 
Spanish Mass $       66.00 
  7:00 am $  2,116.00 
  9:00 am $  1,931.00 
11:30 am $  1,460.00 
  6:00 pm $  1,378.00 
Sunday  
Total Collection 

$  8,602.50 

Candles $     187.00 
Donations/Others $  1,322.00 
Total Other Rev. $  1,509.00 

Bldg. Maint. Fund $     555.50 

Parish Hall Fund $     960.50 

School Fund $     222.50 

Miscellaneous $     500.00 

Catholic University $  1,727.00 

Total Rest.  
Donations 

$  3,965.50 

Total Weekly 
Deposit 

$14,077.00 

Parish Hall Fund 
to Date 

$95,329.00 

RESTRICTED DONATIONS   
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St. Joseph School 
Quality Education in the Catholic Tradition 

Since 1869 
 

Offering: 
♦ College-Prep Education 
♦ Montessori-Based Preschool   
♦ Caring, Secure Environment   
♦ Tuition Assistance    

 
For  Information Call 933-1459  

Ad Space Available  
 

Call: 935-1465 
 

David Watson  
Business Manager  

 
 

 
 

CATHOLIC CHARITIES HAWAII 
 

Helping people in need to help 
themselves, regardless of their faith. 

 

Hawai`i Island Program Services:  
  .-  Adult Foster Homes  
   -  Immigration and Employment Services 
   -  Therapeutic Foster Care   
   -  Foster Parent Training 
   -  Transitional Housing for Homeless  
       Families 
 

East Hawai`i:  935-4673 (HOPE)  
West Hawai`i: 331-4763 (HOPE) 

 

Statewide HELP Line:  
Provides information, help with  

applications for emergency  
assistance and referrals to CCH  

programs or other local resources.  
933-4357 (HELP)  
331-4357 (HELP) 

Cars for Catholic Charities  
You can donate your car to help  
support programs serving youth,  
families, immigrants, and seniors. 

  Cars Donation Program: 961-7122 
 

www.CatholicCharitiesHawaii.org 

 

BORTHWICK 
Hawaii Funeral Home 

570 Kinoole Street 
# 935-8445 

 
Home Health Care  

with prayer 
960-1687 

 

 

Christ is counting on you . . . . . 
to find out more about Cursillo. 
Contact Joyce Berrios  
966-6763 


